
“He profits most who serves best”
Goals and Objectives 2001/2002
! Aim for Rotary�s Global Quest: one new member installation every month.

Present number of Club members (May 2001) is 37; projected net increase by July 2002, 8 , to 45.
! Business mtg. 3rd.Tues.each month, with cheque presentations and new member installations this
mtg.
! Average monthly attendance in 2000/01 was 70%; projected increase average attendance to 90%.
! Executive mtgs. held monthly, 2nd Tuesday ea. month , 7AM at Andrews Brown Maroney Office
! Projected Budget for 2001/2002, presented by our treasurer Lindsay Hendy.
! Monthly financial reporting presented at every executive meeting.
! Club Programs announced in weekly Newsletter, as provided by program director.

Club Assemblies (Fireside Meetings) to be held 3 times per year, Sept. - Jan. - May.
! Club Newsletter (The Four Way Flasher) is published weekly, to be distributed at meeting.
! Club Secretary to publish Club Roster start of Rotary Year (July 1), with monthly updates.

Our fundraising activities accumulate revenues of approx. $70,000.00, as reflected in our budget.
! Present and past Presidents both to attend PETS
! To increase number of members attending the District Assembly  (accomplished, 2001 attn. was 9)

Member attending the District Conf. 2001 in Semiahmo was 1, projected to increase in 2002 to 6.
Aim for Rotary Foundation contribution of $100.00 per member
Percentage of Club members, contributing to R.F. is 50% in 2000/01; projected to increase to 85%.

! We hosted 1 youth exchange student from Brazil last year and we will be taking a break but initiate 
attracting an exchange student for next year again.

Advertise and interview for an Ambassadorial Scholar.
! Initiate or co sponsor Job Fair or Job Shadow Project for high school students.
! Continue to sponsor our Interact Club

Solicit and interview candidates for RYLA
One NEW Community Service Project

! One NEW International Service Project using matching grants.

Our Special Goals for the Rotary Year 2001/2002 are:

• Increase our net membership  by 8 (to 45)

• Install one new member every month

• Have at least 2 or 3 social activities  throughout the year

• Initiate one NEW Community Services Project

• ! Initiate one NEW International Services Project, using matching Grant

• ! Conduct a �2x4� (Present 2 minutes of Rotary information 4 times per month)

Richard King: President RI 2001/2002
Kathy DeTuerk: District Governor District 5050
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Web-site: www3.telus.net/MeadowRidge_Rotary

Meetings: Tuesday 12 pm, Maple Ridge Library
President: Ineke Boekhorst Phone: 604-463-3767 iboekhorst@telus.net
Secretary: Debi Pearce Phone: 604-463-3767 debi@donpearce.com
Editors: Caro O�Kennedy / Doris Gagel mrrotary@telus.net
 
INVOCATION Dec. 11: Craig Vernon Dec. 18: Andrea Vevers
                                                                                                                                                                          

 BINGO SCHEDULE BE ON TIME!

3:00-5:00 4:30-6:30
Dec. 20: Lindsay Hendy Kevin Nosworthy
Jan 3: Merlyn White Merlyn White
Call Peter at 604-465-3392 for assistance or e-mail pboekhorst@telus.net

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

TODAY’S PROGRAM: Ken Stewart
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM: Club Christmas Gift Exchange
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

CALENDAR OF CLUB EVENTS: NNOO  MMEEEETTIINNGG  OONN  DDEECC..  2255tthh  AANNDD  JJAANN  11sstt  !!

December 18 Carolship Cruise

CALENDAR OF RI & DISTRICT 5050 EVENTS

Date Event Venue
Feb.1 - 4, 2002 Rotary International Assembly Anaheim
Feb.23, 2002 RI's  97th Anniversary
Mar.22, 2002 PETS
Apr.20, 2002 District Assembly WWU
May 16, 2002 District Conference Everett WA
June 23-26, 2002 International Convention Barcelona, Spain

50 / 50 draw - Jackpot at $295  + 1/2 of today’s sales, 37 cards, Jackpot on “Queen of Hearts” only!

http://www3.telus.net/MeadowRidge_Rotary
mailto:iboekhorst@telus.net
mailto:debi@donpearce.com
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LAST WEEKS PROGRAM
• Election of new Executive 2002/2003

Here are the results of last weeks elections.
Let me introduce our Executive for the year 2002-2003 (starting July1, 2002)

President: Stan Wade
President-Elect: Laurie Anderson
Vice President: Mary Robson
Secretary: Kevin Nosworthy
Treasurer: Debi Pearce
Past President: Ineke Boekhorst
Directors: Andrea Vevers

Irena Shantz
Craig Vernon
Brian Bekar

Thanks to Mike for running the elections so smoothly, vote-counters Rick and Laurie and scrutineer
Debi.
Thanks everyone for participating and to the new Executive: HAVE A GREAT YEAR!

• New Member Installation
Last week we also welcomed two new members:

Cherryl Johnson and Dave Reekie.
Cherryl (classification: Tourism) already did some work for
the MeadowRidge Rotary Club. Last year she was
instrumental in the organization of WineZest; we hope she
will continue this tradition.
Dave Reekie (classification: Banking) undoubtedly will also
become a valuable member of our Rotary family.

2 X 4 = 2 MINUTES OF ROTARY INFORMATION 4 TIMES PER MONTH
his was last week’s 2 X 4 : Vocational Service
Vocational Service is the Second Avenue of Service. No aspect of Rotary is more closely related to

each member than a personal commitment to represent one's vocation or occupation to fellow Rotarians
and to exemplify the characteristics of high ethical standards and the dignity of work.
Programs of vocational service are those which seek to improve business relations while improving the
quality of trades, industry, commerce and the professions. Rotarians understand that each person makes
a valuable contribution to a better society through daily activities in a business or profession.

Vocational Service is frequently demonstrated by offering young people career guidance,
occupational information and assistance in making vocational choices. Some clubs sponsor high school
career conferences. Many recognise the dignity of employment by honouring exemplary service of
individuals working in their communities. The 4-Way Test and other ethical and laudable business
philosophies are often promoted among young people entering the world of work. Vocational talks and
discussion of business issues are also typical vocational service programs at most clubs.

Regardless of the ways that Vocational Service is expressed, it is the banner by which Rotarians
"recognise the worthiness of all useful occupations" and demonstrate a commitment to "high ethical
standards in all businesses and professions".
That's why the Second Avenue of Service is fundamental to every Rotary club.

CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY
he Club Christmas Party will be held on December 18th, regular lunch meeting time and place. We
will have a gift exchange, �fun�gift between $5.= and  $10.=. Last week we drew names; if you
missed last weeks meeting, please see Dot for a name. If you�re not attending Dec. 18th, please make

sure to drop your gift with name clearly marked off at Chocolates by Grace, so that everyone in
attendance at Christmas Party receives a gift.
In the spirit of Christmas, I would like to remind every member to bring 2 cans of food or 2 non
perishable food-items to either Dec. 11 or 18th mtg. for our annual donation to the foodbank (or cash is
also very welcome!) Box to drop donation will be at head table.
Our Christmas Party will be our last meeting for the year.
No meeting Dec. 25th or Jan. 1st.  

Here is some information about the Carol ship cruise.
It is operated by Vancouver Champagne Cruises docked at Granville Island. The ship departs at 7pm and
returns at 11pm. Boarding is at 6:30pm. If you haven't booked yet and still want to come, the deadline is
today Dec. 11 @ 2pm and the cost is $40 pp
It looks like it will be a very memorable evening with dinner, Carol songs, holiday music and full bar
service. You can have a view from inside or outside.
To wet your appetite, the menu gives you the choice of 

• Roast Turkey & Baked Honey Glazed Ham
• Prime Rib Roast Beef Au Jus
• B.B.Q. B.C. Salmon Filet
• Teriyaki Chicken Filet
• Marinated Beef & Chicken Skewers
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"I will never forget the man who came to my
office and invited me to Rotary. He changed
my life. And I submit you too will always
remember your sponsor. There are millions
of quality men and women who are
Rotarians but not yet members of a Rotary
club because no one has ever asked them.
We must do so now."

Richard D. King,
2001-02 RI President
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